
 
 

August 16, 2021 

 

The Honorable Ur Mendoza Jaddou  

Director of Citizenship and Immigration Services 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services  

20 Massachusetts Ave, NW 

Washington, DC 20001 

 

Dear Director Jaddou,  

 

Congratulations on your confirmation as the Director of U.S. Citizenship and 

Immigration Services (USCIS).  I believe that your extensive immigration experience in the 

executive and legislative branches makes you an excellent choice to lead the agency.    

As you assume your office, I ask that you prioritize the elimination of the current backlog 

in USCIS’s adjudication of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) applications.  

According to public reports, there were approximately 81,000 DACA applications awaiting 

adjudication before the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of Texas issued its ruling 

stopping the processing of new applications on July 16.  This was a forty-eight percent increase 

in the backlog from March.   

Unfortunately, this is not the only program administered by USCIS that appears to be 

suffering from chronic backlogs.  Despite years of efforts by the agency to eliminate its backlog 

of “affirmative” asylum applications, there were over 386,000 of these applications pending at 

USCIS at the end of the last fiscal year.  More recently, the Wall Street Journal reported that 

USCIS is at risk of wasting approximately 100,000 employment-based green cards available this 

year.   

Accordingly, I request that you explain, whether in writing or through a briefing to my 

staff, how USCIS will eliminate the current backlogs in its various programs, when it believes it 

will do so, and what steps it will take to ensure that similar backlogs do not recur in the future.  I 

would appreciate your response by September 16, 2021. 

 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      Dianne Feinstein 

      United States Senator 








